[image: ]Atlantic Highlands Recreation Committee
Borough of Atlantic Highlands
100 First Avenue
Atlantic Highlands, NJ 07716
MINUTES – MAY 25, 2017
REGULAR MEETING
BOROUGH HALL, 6:30 PM

CALL TO ORDER 6:35 pm

Regina Hawley moved to call the meeting to order

In Attendance:  Jacqui Hillman, Regina Hawley-Keelen, Tracy Tomasso, Sandra Hoffmann, Adam Hubeny

CORRESPONDENCE & INVOICES:
There were no invoices or correspondence


APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  
Regina Hawley-Keelen made a motion to approve the Minutes from the April 27, 2017, Regular Meeting, seconded by Tracy Tomasso and approved by unanimous voice vote  


PUBLIC COMMENT:  
There was no public comment


YOUTH COMMISSION REPORT:
No one was present from the Youth Commission, but Jacqui reported that the Youth Commission will be a part of the Hero’s on the Water, being held at Sandy Hook on July 8, 2017.  

PROGRAM/EVENTS:

[bookmark: _GoBack]Town Wide Garage Sale – Sandra and Tracy said that although the weather was iffy, they had a good turnout.  77 homes signed up and the streets were busy.  Adam Hubeny noted that there was no newspaper advertising done this year and no lawn signs or email blasts and suggested that these things be added for next year.  He suggested that every committee put together a time line calendar for each event.


Summer Recreation – 56 children have already registered for this year’s program.  There are 14 applications for counselors and 2 CIT applications to date.  Applications will be collected until the 2nd of June and interviews will begin shortly thereafter.  Adam Hubeny explained that he was working on getting access to Saint Agnes for this year’s program.  This would include use of the gym, playground and the grassy area.  Discussion followed about continued use of Fireman’s Field for water days.

Soccer Program – Tony Sherlock will run the soccer program again this year, but has said that this will be his last soccer season.  Details on the program to follow as it gets closer.


OLD BUSINESS – Chris Morrisy is overseeing the Summer Concerts again this year and has a good line up, ready to go.  Regina said that she has been in touch with the President of the Over 55 Club and will forward their program information to be posted on the website.


NEW BUSINESS – There was no new business.


ADJOURN: 
Regina Hawley-Keelen motioned to adjourn Tracy Tomasso seconds the motion, meeting adjourned, and 7:02 pm. 


Michelle Clark
Recording Secretary
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